致:全体家长与师生

## 有关学校预防武汉肺炎病毒及流感通知

为维护师生健康, 请各位家长与师生注意以下防疫工作:

- 1.凡师生在农历新年期间到中国旅游的、老师记得通知训导处、学生记得通知班导师。
- 2. 学校将于30/1(星期四)开学时,在校门口为学生量体温,有症状者,请家长配合带回家就诊。入校后发现有症状者,将联系家长带回就诊。
- 3.请随时准备口罩,并佩戴口罩到学校。各班继续按照之前防疫 A 型流感的方式进行消毒工作,即放学前向总务处领取消毒药水进行消毒(桌面,门栓等处)。
- 4 宿舍生在 29/1 回校后,将安排测量体温,有症状者,请家长配合带回家就诊。
- 5.若师生及家长发现身体不适, 立即佩戴口罩, 保护自己和他人。

谢谢合作。

校长室 启

2020年1月27日

Dear Parents,

## **Announcement: Prevention of Wuhan Coronavirus Outbreak**

To ensure health and safety for all, students, staff and parents shall take prevention steps below:

- 1. For teachers who have travelled to China during the Lunar New Year, please report to the Disciplinary Department. Likewise, students shall notify their class teachers.
- 2. Temperature screening will be conducted for students at the school gates on 30 January (Thursday) when school resumes. Students showing symptoms shall return with their parents to seek medical attention. Should a student exhibit symptom during school, his/her parent will be notified to bring the student home to seek medical attention.
- 3. Please bring surgical mask and be ready to wear it at school. All classes shall continue their daily disinfection work in accordance with the prescribed Influenza A outbreak precautionary measure, i.e. to obtain disinfectant from General Affairs Department and disinfect the classroom (disinfect tabletop, door knob and latch) before leaving the school.
- 4. Temperature screening will be conducted for hostel students on 29 January (Wednesday). Students showing symptoms shall return with their parents to seek medical attention.
- 5. Should any teacher, student or parent be feeling unwell, please wear surgical mask immediately to protect themselves and others.

Thank you for your cooperation.

The Principal's Office 27 January 2020